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ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE COLWELL: This is the

~time and the place set for a telephonic'nearing in the

matcer of Florence Vinitski vs. PE&L Electric Utilities

Corporation at Docket Number Z-01657641. I'm Administrative

- Law Judge Susan Colwell, appointed by the Pennsylvania

Public Utilities Commission to preside in this matter.

I have on the telephone with me the
Complairant, qu Vinitski, and the attorney for PP&L
Electric Utilities Corperation, Mr. Webber. They are both
present with me. They have indicated they cah hear me
¢learlys I can hear them, and they can hear each other.

I do have a court reporter present in the
room. I ask that you please try to speak clearly, slowly
and loudly and do not speak over each other. Neither the

phone system nor the court reporter’s system will

accommodate more than one voice at a time.

During this hearing, both sides will have the
opportunity to present evidence in the form of sworn
testimony or exhibits. Following the hearing, L will write

and issue a Decision which is then appealable to the

Comnmission.

IL is the Commission’'s policy to encourage

',setﬁlements. If you would like the opportunity to settle

this matter without the hearing, I will ask the court

COMMCHWEARLTH REPORTING COMPARY ({717} 761-7150
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rép@rter to stop reperting and I wiil leave the room so that 
you can speak candidly with each other. I can’t hang up the
phane'without disconﬁecting you, but I can leave the room

and close the door arnd return in a few minutes to check on

your progress.

Ms. Vinitski, are you interested in pursuing
any kind of settlement? |
MS. VINITSKI: Settlement means without the
hearing?
| JUDGE COLWELL: Yes.
| MS. VINITSKI: What does that mean, “a
settlement”? |
JUDGE COLWELL: It means that you will settle
your differences with the Company without the Commission’s
involvenent. ‘ |
| MS. VINITSKI: Actually, i think I'd be better
éff with the Commission.
JUDGE COLWELL: Okay. Then at that point, we
will continue with the hearing;’
- Ms. Vinitski, you nust present your case
first. Do you have an attorney?
MS. VINITSKI: Ng, I don’t.
CUDGE COLWELL: I only ask you that hecause
you indicate on your Complaint you will try to get ore.

You’ re not reguired to have one. Since you do not have one,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717 761-7153
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;l will be asking you questions. Undérstand that I am not

- asking as your attorney. My job is to dcve10p a complete

record in the case with my queétions will help me to do
that..
When we’re finished, Mr. Webber will ask you

some questions and present two witnesses and we will ask the

- witnesses questions. After he’s finished with each witness,

you will have an opportunity to ask your questions of the
PP&L witnesses, |
| Do you have any questions about what I have
just told you?
| MS. VINITSKI: I don‘t think so.’

JUDGE COLWELL: So you understand the

procedure?
- M5. VINITSKI: Yes.
JUDGE COLWELL: Lo you wish to testify at this
time?
MS. VINITSKI: Yes, I do..
JUDGE COLWELL: Plecasec raise youﬁrright hand.
Whereupcn,

FLORENCE VINITSKT
having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:
EXAMINATION
BY JUDGE COLWELL:

JUDGE COLWELL: Please state your name and

COMMCRWEARLTH REPORTING COMPANY 171?},761'7150
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address for the court reporter, please.
THE WITNESS: My name is Florence Vinitski. I
live at 516 North 1% Street in Coal Township. |
JUDGE COLWELL: Please go ahead and tell me

what the problem is and what you think we should do about

it
ey *

THE WITNESS: First of all, these people are
on my electric. Thlskis not‘jﬁst»something that T have
dreamed up. I had electricalkwork done and the electrical -
the man who did the wbrk told me that they are on my
elecﬁric‘ Also, I have no eléctricity qoing ocut to my lamp

post outside in the back yard. They said there’s no current

- going through there. Why, I don’t know.

Also, I have no electricaty in some of the
receptacles in my house. My lights also are brighter at
times and also, I have pecople now that are living in :zhe
other half, double. It was supposedly empty. It waS'never
empty because there were people in there. They hadn’t moved
in.

Now these people have moved in’and they are
on my furnace. They can turn my furnace on or off at any
time through the electrical. |

| JUDGE COLWELL: Excuse me, mé’am, Do you have
a radio on in the background?

THE WITNESS: Yes, 1 do.

CCOMMONWEALIH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 -
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JUDGE COLWELL: I wbnder if you could turn
tha: off.

MS. VINITSKI: Oh. Okay.

{Pause)

JUDGE COLWELL: Thark you.

MS. VINITSKI: That’s about the only way I get

‘any privacy in here.

JUDGE COLWELL: I meant off; not up.
MS. VINITSKI: Okay. 1I'm sorry.  What?
- JUDGE COLWELL: That’s all right. Go ahéad.

MS. VINITSKI: The people‘who are in there now
have been there about seven months. Okay. And T really
doubt that they have even changed any of the utilities over
into their name. | | |

Also ~ T have stuff written down here so I
don’t forget. This has been goirng on for 15 yearsf When
the landlord lived in it, he was on my electric. He had
tenants-in there for two years after he moved out; they Qere
uh my electric. The reason I know this is because - and I
do watch télevision or whatever - |

MR, WEBBER: Your Honor, I'm héving trcuble
hearing.

JUDGE COLWELL: Ms. Vinitski, I know you’re
vorried about your neighbors overhearing, but it’s really

important that we hear you. Could ysu speak up?

COMMCNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717} 781-7150
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M5, VINITSKI: Okay.

JUDGE COLWELL: Thank you.

MS. VINITSKI: Okay. There is no electricity
going into my dryer in the basement. The light doesn’t'even
come on in the dryer. I have circuit breakers in my house.

Also, =~ what does it have here. I Can?t make
that out. I was told by the man when they were moving in
hare that they want to‘stay here as lodg as‘I’m here because
they know that they are on my electric, they're on my phone,
and they’re a.so no ny water.

The phone, I know, because when I hang it up,
the red light »i1l come on my phone that it’s not
disconnected. = Then when I pick the phone up, the line is
open and I say to them “get off my line”, &and then ﬁhey hang
up.

There’s nc power in my receptacle, I also
nave no electricity coing into my dxyer; | |

| This has beén going on for a lorng time. When
ne nad tenants in there after he moved cut, they would jump
nmy wires. I’d‘be watching television; all uﬁ‘a sudden you’d
hear this big slam ard then you'd hear like a humming sound
and it would knock my TV off and it would knock my VCR off.

They have voltage regulators over there where
chey can regulate how much electricity comes out of my

receptacles.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7173 761-7150




LS SN S D

N - R T N

10
11
12
13
14
15
16

17

i8

19

20

22
23
24
25

10

This has been going on now for 15 years. I

cannot afford this. T am disabled and I am on a fixed

income. I cannot afford to pay other peoples’ bills. And I

want these people off.

And T also want

= T also think I should be

reimbursed financially for paying these bills all these

years. .

JUDGE COLWELL: Anything else, ma‘am?

MS. VINITSKI: I

the moment.

can’t tnink of anything at

JUDGE COLWELL: Ckay. Mr. Webber, do you have

some questions for Ms. Vinitski?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, WEBBER:
Q. ‘ Ms. Vinitski, the house

owner of that house?

A. Yes, 1 am. It’s a half
Q. It’s a half a double.
A. “Yes, it is.

where you live, are you the

& dounle.

MR. WEBBER: That’s all, your Honor.

JUDGE COLWELL: Ms. Vinitski, you say you had

someone come and work on yeour property. You had an

electrician who came?

THE WITNESS: Yes. There's an electrical

company or whatever you want to call it, they were at

COMMCNWEALTH REPORTING COMBANY

(7173 76X-7150
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Shamekin: now they just moved, it’s called K-r-a-c-o. It

used to be Krebbs Electric.

JUDGE COLWELL: You're tellihg us that he gave
you certain information. Do you have that in a memorandum
somewhere or on a receipt?

THE WITNESS: No, he just said that to me.

JUDGE COLWELL: He just said it to you?

THE WITNESS: Yes. Now there was a time a few
yédrs ago - maybe abocut ten years, something like that -~
where the people on the other side of me were conﬁected to
the electricity. It was out here on a pole and they used to
connect it out there so that they were getting the
electricity and I wasn’t getting much electricity in my
house whatsoever. |

| I was told by PP&L that I have 240 amps
comingkin my house and I took circuit breakers and I have -
everything is on a separate circuit breaker: my stove my
refrigerator, that kind of thing. |

JUDGE COLWELL: You say this has been going on
fcrlls years. Have you éontacted the electric company prior
to this Complaint regarding this matter? | |

THE WITNESS: Yes, I have. I've contacted the
electric company. I have told the law. |

JUDGE COLWELL: Do you remember when this was?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 781-7150
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THE WITNESS: I don’t know. It's several |
times. I know it’s more than once. |

JUDGE COLWELL: You’ve contacted a local law
eﬁfcrcement agéncy?

THE WITNESS: Yes, I have.

JUDGE COLWELL: What did they tell you?

THE WITNESS: They don’t teli me anything.

JUDGE COLWELL: Did they investigate?

THE WITNESS: I don't know. I call them and I
tell them and I‘ve been up to the police station numerous

times. 1’'ve had them here numerous times, and nothing is

- ever dore. Nothing.

JUDGE COLWELL: Cid the officers look to see
1f they could see any signs...
| THE WITNESS: No.
JJIDGE COLWELL: They didn’t look, they just
talked to you? | ’

THE WITNESS: They just talked to me, that’s
all. I have,complained to thcm‘ I have complained to the,
what you aall} magistrate. ‘I have complained to the
comnissioners here in the township. Nothing is ever done.
| These people come in my house, they steal my
property, Lhey destroy my property. They steal my oil.

It’s just - they ruin my clothes, nothing is ever done by

~the law. Nothing.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717} 761-7150
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JUDGE COLWELL: Ma‘am, did you receive a copy

of the PP&L exhibits?

THE WITNESS: PP&L what?
JUDGE COLWELL: Exhibits.
THE WITNESS: No. What's that?

JUDGE COLWELL: Mr. Webber sent in three

exhibits that Defense plans to introduce in evidence today.

THE WITNESS: T don’t think I got that.

JUDGE COLWELL: Exhibits One, Two and Three.

You didn’t receive anything?

week yet.

Webber?

Mr. Webber, did you serve her with a copy?
MR. WEBBER: Yes, your Honor, we did,

THE WITNESS: I don’t know. Did you mail it?
MR, WEBBER: Yes.

JUDGE COLWELL: To her P.O. Bex?

THE WITNESS:’Yes, I have a P.O. Bbx.

JUDGE COLWELL: Have you checked it recently?

THE WITNESS: 1 haven’t been over there this

JUDGE COLWELL: When would it have come, Mr.

MR. WEBBER: Your Honor, we would have mailed

it on the same day that we mailed the exhibits to you:

January 4%,

JUDGE COLWELL: I received tnem on January the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ({717 781-7150
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Sth, |
THE WITNESS: No, I haven’t gotten anything
lately at all,
JUDGE COLWELL: She does not have a copy of

your exhibits. All right. Ms. Vinitski, do you have

anything else to add right now?

THE WITNESS: 1 con't think so.
JUDGE COLWELL: I'm going to turn it over to
Mr. Webber and have him introduce his evidence then.
(Witness excused.)
JUDGE COLWELL: Go ahead, Mr. Webber.
MR. WEBBER: Yes, your Honor. At this point,
I call William Stroffxegeh, ,
| JUDGE COLWELL: Mr. Stroffregen, would you
raise ycur right hand, please. | |
Whereupen,
WILLIAM CONRAD S’I‘FQE‘FREGEN, JR.
having beern first duly sworn, testified as follows:
JUDGE COLWELL: Go ahead.
| DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. WEBBER: |

Q. ; State your full name, please.

A William Conrad Stroffengen, Jr.
0. ‘ By'whOm are you émployed?

A PPLL Electric.

COMMGNKEALTH REPOPTING COMPANY {717) 761-7150
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0. ’In what pesition?
A. Contact representative. Responsibilities as a
eugiqmef contact representative., I basiéally deal with
customer problems, high bills, wiring, check rates, property
damages, meters, various other.
Q. | Were you asxed to investigate Ms. Vinitski’'s
complaints to PP&L?
A. Yes, 1 was.
0. Look at Exhibit PP&L One. What is that document?
{Whereupon, the document was marked PP&L
Exhibit 1 for identification.) |

A. This is a document, it’s a large bill investigation,

HBI, to go out and check for the PUC Form, looks like -

01657641, to retrieve the information that she would have
the ability tokuse what she was billed and see if there was

any problems on PP&L's side.

Q. Did yoﬁ gc to Ms. Vinitski’svhome?’

A. Yes, I did. I was thete twice.

Q. And on what cate? |

A. I was there on July 22% and Culy 28%.

Q. | Last year? |

A. Yes, sir.

0. Did you meet with Ms. Vinitski?

A. | ‘On'the 22", I did not:; she wasn’t there. But on the

28%, I did; she was hone.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY: (717) 761-7150
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Q. On the 22", did you test the meter?
A. . Yes, I did. It tested at 99.5 percent accuracy.
Q. At the time that ycu first went there, were you

treating this as'a high bill-type complaint?

Al Basically, yes, because it’s a PUC and generally,
she’s complaining about the usage on her bills.

Q. Did you take information from her as to thé
appliances and other electrin consaming devices that were in
his property? |
A, 1 did.

Q. The handwritten notes that are on Exhibit Ore, are

- those ycur notes?

A. Yes, sir, they are.

Q. Did you record what electric consuming devices you
found?

A, Yes, I did.

Q. Where is that located? |

k. That’s on the second page of Exhibit Cne.

Q. Generally, what did you find there?

A. Of course, she had lights, she had eleétrid stove,

nicrowave, two refrigerators, ceilinrg fan, televisicn, VCR,

- washer/dryer. A satellite dish.

She also stated that she had to use the electric hot

water some because she had run out of Oili‘

0. Was her alternative hot wazer heat with oil?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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A. Yes, sir.
Q.  Dbid ydu also speak to her about some of the other
Lssues that she mentioned today? For example, she mentionéd

that her pole light wasn’t working properly. Did you speak

‘te her about that?

A. Yes, I did. She had stated to me that wheh she

surned on the porch light, it was good, but when she turned

orr ke pole light, the circuit breaker would po§ on it and
it would stay off.

I told her she should get a‘quazified electrician to
look at it.
0. Did you ncte any probiems with PP&L’s’facility, in
other words, the lines from PP&L to he: point of contact |
that would cause that? k
A. - No, T hadn’t. When T tested the ﬁeter, I took a
look at it. As far as I could see, there's nothing

connected before the meter‘at all.

Q. That’s something that you noted on her side of the
connection?
 B. Yes. The wires come over to the house, then down to

the meter base, into her house. 1 could see nothing at all
connected before that. | | |

g, The problem with the pole light was that something =
did you determine whether that was a problem with her wiring

or was that a problem with PP&L?

COMMOBWEALTH REDPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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A, That was a problem with her wiring at her house.
Q. At the time, do you recall whether she mentioned to
you anything abcut‘receptacles ﬁot working or the Qasher or

dryer not working?

A. No, I don’t recall that. The receptacles or the
dryer. |
Q. Would receptacles and power to various appliances in

the house, would that be something that wculd‘be an issue

with PP&L's connection or would that be a problem with

internal wiring, as far as you could determine?
A, That would be a prcblem with internal wiring, which

would be the homeowner’s respensibility.

Q. She mentioned some issues with respect to other

people tapping into her lines, her electric lines. Were you
able to determine one way or the other whether anything of

that sort was occurring?

Al No, I wasn’t able to determine whether they were or
not .
Q. Is this what would ordinarily be considered as a

foreign wiring or access situation here?

A. Ne, it wouldn’t. That only relates to tenahts who
rent the property from the landloid. Ms. Vinitski owns her
bwnrhome“ | |

Q. Is that something you determined from speaking with

‘her'While you were there in July of 2004; that she was the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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owner of her home?

A.  Yes, I did.

Q. Did you make any recommendations to her about what

she should do wlth‘rESpec:‘to those issues?
A. - Well, I told her that she’d have tb get an
electrician to checx her wiring, if‘thexe was someone
connected to it at éll‘ PP&L wouldn’t aﬁdress that system.
| MR. WEBBER: That’s all, your Honor.
| JUDGE COLWELL: Ms. Vinitski, do you have any
guestions for Mr. Stroffregen?
| THE WITNESS: Well evidently, I méan, 1 was
prerty sure I did tell himkabout the receptacles. Maybe I
didn’t, but I was pretty sure I did. ’

Also, the one time even before these people

moved in, there were pecple in there, people next door. &and

they were running the washer and the dryer; ~And I went
outside on my porch and I looked at their meter. It was
barely moving on that side. And I went over to my meter; my
meter was spinning like a'top.

JUDGE COLWELL: Ma’em, do you have any
q&estions for Mr. Strdffreqén? |

| THE WITNESS: I don’t think so.

iJUDGE COLWELL: All right. Thank you, Mr.

Stroftregen. Mr. Webber.

{(Witness excused.)

COMMORWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761-7150C :
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MR. WEBBER: I would call, at‘this:point,
Terry Albright.

JUDGE COLWELL: Would you raise your right
and, please.
Whereupon,

TERRY ALBRIGHT

having beean first duly sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE COLWELL: Thank you. Please continue.

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. WEBBER:

Q. State your full name, please.

A Terry Albright.

Q. By whom are you employed?

A. PP&L Electrac Utilities.

'Q, Wnhat position?

A, Castomer support supervisbr.

Q. Is one of the persons thatkyou supervise Mr.
Stroffregén?
;A*’ Yes, it is.

Q. If you could identify PP&L Exhibit Number Two. What

A8 PPAL - Exhibit Number Two?

(Whereupon, the document was marked PP&L
Exhibit No. 2 for identification.)
A. It’s a high bill cost estimate worksheet.

g. That’s something that you prepared?

COMMCNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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A. It was something that input into PPalL’s computer
system.
Q. The information that you input, frem whom did you

obtain it?

A. It was obtained from Bill Stroffregen’s field
investigation order. |

0. What’s the purpaée of the worksheet?

A. The purpose of the worksheet is to record the

appliances and the electrical usage at the customer’s home.

Q. Is the purpose to determine potential use of

electricity by the custcmer?

A, Yes, 1t’s just an estimate of usage.

0. Now after inpuzting the information that you
obtained from Mr. Stroffregen, what was the estimated
potential usage in kilowatt hours of electricity by Ms.

Vinitski in a one-month period?

A. 1070 kilowatt hours.

Q. Was there a particular month that you chose for

which to perform this estimate?
A.  This estimate was based on the billing periocd May

24, 2004 through June 23, 2004.

Q. What was the actual usage by Ms. Vinitski in that
time~frame? |
A. - Ms. Vinitski was actually billed for 527 kilowatt

hours during that time-frame.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7i7) 761-715¢C
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Q. Let me have you identify PP&LVExhibit Number Three.
What is that‘documenti
(Whereupon,,therdocument was marxked PP&L
Exhibit No. 3 for identification.)
AL It’s a document called an “account activity

statement". It’s a printout of the customer’s billing and

meter reéding and payment schedule.

Q. With respect to -- have you had an opportunity to

~review this to find the highest amount for which the

Claimant was ever billed, as to the period of time
encbmpassed in this document?
A.bv. Yes, I have. The higheét usage reported in the

time-frame on this statement was in August 2002. She was

billed for 718 kilowatt hours usage.
Q,' v Let me ask you this then: With respect to this

statement, does Ms. Vinitski currently have a balance due?

Aa : Yes, she does. A&s of.this‘statement, her balance i
$570.65. |
Q. - Can ydu determine when the last payment occurred by

Ms. Vinitski?

A. I'm showing the last payment'was on October 13,

,2004.

MR. WEBBER: That’s all, your Honor.

22

s

JUDGE COLWELL: Ms. Vinitski, do you have any

gquestions for Mr. Albright?

COMMQNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717} 761-7150
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MS. VINITSKI: No, I don’t have any questions.

But since then, I have applied for the On Track and I am

presently on thé On Track Program and I sént them, I paid
what I was supposed to pay this month. |

December, they said I didn’t have to send in a
payment. And so I made my first payment this month on’the
On Track Program because I am disabled and I'm living‘on a
fixed income.

JUDGE COLWELL: I understand that. Okay. Mr.

Webber, do you have anything else?

(Witnéss éXCused.)

' MR. WEBBER: I would like to move Exhibits One

through Three.

JUDGE COLWELL: Ms. Vinitski, do you have any

- objectiens to Exhibits One, Two and Three being admitted to

the reccrd?
MS. VINITSKi: Ne.,
JUDGE COLWELL: I'm going to admit them.
(Whereupon, PPEL Exhibit Nos. 1 through 3’
were receivéd;in evidence.)
MS. VINITSKI: I was surprised when the man
came out, what’s his name, Mr. Stoffenberger?
JUDGE COLWELL: Stroffregen? |
M5. VINITSKI: Yes. And he didn’t go through

the hcﬂse and he didn’t look at any, you know, any of the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMBANY {717} 761-7150
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connections or my circuit breaker. I thought he would, but

he didn't.

JUDGE COLWELL: Could we step out’of characterf
here and ask Mr. Stroffregen to explain to Ms. Vinitski why
he did not do that? ‘

MR. STROFFREGEN: For one thing, you own the

house, ma’am. Second, if we start doing electricians’ jobs

in each area, they’d be on us like anything. We’re not paid

to go in and do your electrical work in your home. We’re
paid to check what you have, to supply power to you, and to
supply it at the right voltage.

Your in-house wiring, that is your

responsibility to get a private electrician te check that.

M3. VINITSKI: But I thought perhaps you would

be able to tell me where they are connected, which I do not

know., I mean there’s got to be somehow, receptaéles and
other places in here. That's all. |

JUDGE COLWELL: Mr. Webber, do you have
anything else? ;7

MR. WEBBER: Nothing else, your Honor.

JUDGE COLWELL: All right. Ms. Vinitski, do
you have anythihg else?

MS. VINITSKI: T can‘t think of anything right
now. |

MR. WEBBER: While I have you on the phone,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. - (717} 161-7150
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1’d like to just explain to you briefly that your Complaint
againstrthe electiric company is limited to what tﬁey’re
responsible for. So if yuu have not provern that they have
in some way failed to ftlfili ﬁheir responsibilities, then I
can’t do anything for you.

MS. VINITSKI: I was kind of hoping that you
would be able to bebause yqu're kind of like my last resort.
I can’t get the law to do anything. T can’t get anybody to
dalanything. And I am financially, how can I put it, in thé
straits because of my fixed‘incame. I was just hoping that
somehow you could get these people off my electric.

JUDGE COLWELL: I sympathize with your
position, ma’am; however, the problem here is once PP&L’s

wires get to your meter, their responsibility stops, and so

does the Commission’s oversight into their actions.

So 1f there is a problem with ybur household
wiring, it’s something that you have to deterhine and then
you have to take that evidence that you get to a*Court of
Common Pleas in order to get anything dene. Okay?

You will need a lawyer if you’ re going to
pursue this any further. But 1’m}afraid you can’'t do it
here. If PP&L_has done something wrong, then bring it to
our attention. |

But I have to rsll you that from the evidence

you’ve given today, I can only find that if there is some

COMMDEWEALTH REPORTING COMPANTY (717} 761~7150
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problem, it’s in your house and on your own wires. I can't
find any fault with what the Company has done here.

| MS. VINITSKI: But isn’t theie socme type of

sign or law against people hooking onto other peoples’

utilities?

JUDGE COLWELL: Absolately. But it’s not
something that I can find against PP&L. You can go

privately against whoever is doing something against you.

But you can’t use the Commission for that.

- Do ydu have any‘questions while you have me
on the phone?
| MS. VINITSKT: Yeah. In’other words, I would
have to go about thisklike through a lawyer?
JUDGE COLWELL: That would be your bést bet.
A lawyer would be able to give'yéu better advice on how to
proceed to determine where ancd whether the problem exists.
MS. VINITSKZI: I see. There definitely is a

problem, I know that. I‘m living here 15 years; I think

itfs 15 years, T should know.

JIDGE COLWELL: I understand your concern.
But in looking at the bills from PP&L, the bills are not
high, they don’t go up and down, they're fairly consistent,

and there’s no evidence there of a foreign load. So I would

recommend that you do make these determinations before you

bring any charges. Okay?

COMMCNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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MS. VINITSKI: Okay. ’Thank you very much.
JUDGE COLWELL: I wisnh you the best of luck.
Mr. Webber, is there anything elsé?
MR. WEBBER: No, your Honor.
JUDGE COLWELL: Tharnk you everyone for your
time. We're off the record.

(Whereupon, at 10:35 a.m., the hearing was

‘adjourned.)

R
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1 hereby certify, as the stenographic
reporter, that the foregoing proceedihgs were taken
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typewriting by me or under my direction: and that this

‘transcript is a true and accurate record to the best of nmy
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Lightmg
How many rooms Uiy your house?
6 8 rooms: ! 7Tl R
|outdoor lights
31'77
Kitchen Applsancgsf’?ﬁ/
Electric Range
Mictowave Oven
Drip Coffes Maker
Dishwasher (1load per day)
Laundry ,
Washer ERA
Elctric Deyer A Jidg sl
fron - t ‘i“ ‘(‘,; .f ‘.’Ii
Refrigeration | 3 gfﬁ; Fih i§ 152
How many refrigerators do you have? S P ?g;‘géwl;; LIV
What kind? | B R A S
;Rcfrigera!ars x':‘ %%\ ¢ ‘:%:é%s% "'}}
14-18 cu. #t, rranual def(ost 1ootivi=ila
14-18 cu. ft, .autodefrost , 1500 a8 g
19-24 cu. ft manual defrost 125] "8 o 0
|19-24 cu. f, auto defrost 190) £t 4l 1m0
{Side-by-side. auto defrost a0 225 i )
Apariment “cube” 150} 40| ¢
Water cooler (hol and cold} 860 g0}t o
Freezers ; 3 BRI & { ,
‘ 11520 cu. #, mangal defrost 350 - ap ‘ ]
18-20 cu. fi., auto defrost L 450l 0. - b
EXHIBIT B =o/ss 9w/
, , | TS
Printed 7/30/2004 12:46 PM )OP 2__3'*}' ﬁz /2 AN Page1of3
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B YKWH

Water Heating - Usage
| & Electric (Stand-by heat Joss) 175
.~ Number of adu!ts (averagn use) 75

- ~Infants of teenagers (high use) Nj
I" Oil-fired, free-standing water heater tank ol
BT

Miscellaneous : e
TV up to 27-irch 45
TV over 27-inch 0
VCRIDVD player : 3
Sateliita dish 3 5t
Computer SR 0
Hair dryer 2 0
Ivacuum cloaner 100 12{: 45V 12
|Radonfan _100] 70N o)
Outdoor Hot-tub or spa 6000 450y $ 5t 6
indoor Hottub or spa 1000 p20)¥indigy  a
Wwell pump 1400 45|k yhadisE 0
Sump purp 825 793 MR o
Aquarium. 100 12| e o
Water bed 350 100[ ¥ 54 febiidd of
Hurnidifier 180 R ES R ¢
|Dehumidifier 900 soopr kiRl 0 o
OtherkWH o laniE ek
Other KWH ltem 1 ; b el grdaihriy Sappidi s T
Other KWH ltem 2. LRI R a0y Ry ey

Enter the Billing Date Range : it
Bill From Date (MM/DDIYY) |- 5/24i2004 g
Bill To Date (MM/DD/YY) . BR312004] BEY
~ (Number of Billing Days) 30] 4%

Printed T130/2004 12:48 PM
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S iEstlmate 2B

'Heatmg &',Coolmg;g;o

oo S fTatalBase KWH [ 1070

o ok = ARG S 1;5 NS R i el e L « m mgemy
tow many KWH was the custormor o!lthdfor? e e TN

Bllled KWH : [ BT SRR st I e ',,ﬁ;iTotal Estimated KWH' | 1070

RS i .rf”.-? ‘W, L4k 3 ﬁ' ‘g“_ 5%3“'.’*’@&3?‘.:\’. g o

e e BRI 5 ' TAE A e RN T SR A0 e

Customer Satisfiod? L€ Yesat € Nok; Blapde et ,«}31@; l% ofBHled me“ | 203%

f T e 2 R " "

Utility. Report Provided? f T gD ~1g ] , ‘ r’ﬁ‘ L -

F s b R gy 5 N

3.
"Glick on "Estimate Not Justmed‘ Shéet fr % !s not jusﬂ !gd T odad b il 2
: JRASD % :» Ea N
Cammaent {Dauble c!lck tha tnxt arfoa to odlL) 3513

oty
S ay et ag’?aAss
Hill_ID: 20112, Caller: FLORENCE VINITSKE, Basc KWH 670, Tolul Est xwu 1070““02' ém:‘wn B
612312904 Sahsﬁed‘? i Rp{ ulon o 5
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